
 

  

   
21 October 2024 

 
Adjunct Professor Jackie Hanson 
Chief Executive 
Metro North Hospital and Health Service 
 
By email:  
  
 
Subject: Caboolture Hospital ED meeting outcomes 
 
 
Dear Adjunct Professor Hanson 
 
Thank you for meeting with us and doctors from Caboolture Hospital’s emergency department 
on Monday, 14 October 2024, to discuss ongoing clinician concerns about patient and staff 
safety in the ED. Please find enclosed a copy of the minutes, including the ED registrars’ 
statement delivered at the start of the meeting. 
 
We appreciate the time you and your senior executives and staff allocated to air the issues as 
a group and to commence discussions towards resolution.  
 
Many matters remain outstanding and these are set out in the second document enclosed 
(‘Caboolture Emergency Department Meeting Outcomes’), including the ED registrar concerns 
(Table 1) and SMO concerns (Table 2) with:  
 
 requested actions; 
 agreed/proposed actions; and  
 completed date or MNHHS explanation why the action can’t be completed and 

alternative proposed actions.  
 
The aim of this document is to identify actions that are supported by both the ED clinicians 
and MNHHS executive and specify timelines and details for their implementation. As agreed 
by all parties during the meeting, it is imperative the matters are resolved collaboratively, 
effectively and promptly to ensure the safety of Caboolture Hospital’s patients and staff. 
 
We respectfully seek your input where indicated in the document with a response by 31 
October 2024. 
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In addition, we note non-ED clinicians also raised concerns that the Hospital does not require 
recruitment panels to include appropriately qualified medical practitioners from the 
department to which relevant roles are being filled. Clinicians state this is hindering 
recruitment efforts and lowering morale given the chronic staff shortages across the hospital.  
 
The inclusion of appropriately qualified medical practitioners on recruitment panels is an 
important requirement for both patient safety and staff attraction and retention and we ask 
you to implement such a requirement as a priority. 
 
As always, we are open to meet to discuss these matters with you and look forward to 
receiving your response. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Dr Nick Yim         
President   
AMA Queensland 

Dr Brett Dale 
Chief Executive Officer 
AMA Queensland 

 
 
Copied to: 
Mr Michael Walsh, Director-General, Queensland Health, d | 

 
Ms Karlene Willcocks, Executive Director, Caboolture, Kilcoy and Woodford Clinical Directorate, Metro North Hospital 
and Health Service,  
Mr Bernard Curran, Board Chair, Metro North Hospital and Health Service,  
  
































